
 

  

Vol. 8 Trinity United Methodist Church, Sarasota, FL     September 2020  

Fresh Start Update: Weôre Moving to Phase 2! 
 
The COVID-19 statistics are trending down in our county, so our leadership approved moving 
to Phase 2 of our phased opening plan. 
  
PHASE 2 Began 8/25/2020 
A. The church office will reopen from 8 AM ï 4 PM on Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays. 

Ŀ         If the office door is locked during office hours, please knock. 
Ŀ         Karen is now working part-time, as per her request. Weôre looking to hire  
           another part-time employee to help with our online ministries.  

  
B. Groups of 10 or less who follow our Indoor Gathering Guidelines are welcome to meet in-
doors on campus. Our guidelines include mandatory social distancing and mask wearing. 

Ŀ         Please schedule your gathering in advance through the church office.   
  
C. Online worship/devotions, zoom meetings, and outdoor gatherings will continue. It remains 
safer to gather outdoors than indoors. 

  
When will we gather again in the sanctuary for worship? 
We will be in Phase 2 for at least two weeks. If the COVID statistics continue to drop, we 
would then move to Phase 3 for at least two weeks. If the COVID statistics continue to drop 
after that, we would move to Phase 4 which includes resuming indoor worship.  
  
So far, we've had no COVID cases due to a Trinity gathering.  
It's been a hard, holy sacrifice. We remain hopeful and grateful. 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Itôs time to name the beautiful garden between Haley Hall 
and Heritage Hall. 
  
Choose one of the following names.  
These names were the most suggested. 
 
Garden of Hope 
Garden of Peace 
Glory Garden 
Hope Garden 
Peace Garden 
  
Cast your vote September 13 - 27 
Call or email the church office 
Or complete our online poll via Facebook 
  
The winning name will be announced Sunday, October 4 



 

2 

Conference Yearlong Initiatives to Feed the Hungry 

Fill the Table Food Drive 
Drop off the following items Saturday, September 19  
9:00 am - 10:30 am 
 
Drive through the Trinity Parking Lot  
Enter from Riverwood and exit on Shade 
 
Have the items in your back seat or trunk. 
 
Thanks for wearing a mask and practicing social dis-
tancing.  
 
Donations for our Partners at Church of the Palms 

peanut butter (no glass jars) 
boxes of cereal 
granola bars 
cereal  bars 
juice boxes 
fruit cups 
individual small meals, like tuna fish (anything that 
does not have to be refrigerated) 
crackers with peanut butter or cheese 
shelf-stable milk 
 
Donations for our Partners at Remnant Cafe 

travel size shampoo, conditioner, lotion 
deodorant 
razors 
new men's boxers 
new womenôs small and medium underwear  
new socks 
new/gently used men's jeans, khakis, and shorts (waist 
30-36) 
new/gently used womenôs jeans, shorts, casual pants 
(size 0-8)   
 
Frequently Asked Questions 

How do I volunteer? 
Send an email to trinity@itrinity.org and we'll be in 
touch. 
 
Can I drop off items early? 
Yes! Leave them at the parsonage before Saturday, 
9/19/2020. 
 
Can I donate money instead of stuff? 
Yes! We'll have donation baskets ready on Saturday, 
9/19/2020 or you can mail in a donation or give online.  
Please mark your donation clearly- Food Drive.  
Please make checks payable to Trinity UMC Sarasota.  

mailto:trinity@itrinity.org
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Fill the Table Ministry 

FOOD and CLOTHING MINISTRIES by Brenda Lee Hickman 

Saturday, August 8th, Trinity UMC held its first food and clothing drive in the 
parking lot under large tents.  This was our first church-wide event, titled Fill the 
Plate, held on our campus since the start of the Covid-19 pandemic.  36 Trinity 
volunteers collected food, clothing and toiletries, sorted and boxed our dona-
tions, loaded a truck and two vans and delivered the goods.  Totally, we donated 
$2380 along with 500 pounds of food and a van full of clothing and toiletries.  
Based on a specific formula, we collected enough food at the drive for 1,369 
meals which will feed 65 people three meals per day for one week.  What a great 
start for Trinity!!!  It was so good to see everyone and heart-warming to know 
that we are helping others.   

Bishop Carter of The Florida Conference launched an initiative in July 2020 
known as Fighting Food Insecurity in Florida.  The goal is to feed 3 million 
Floridians by September 2021.  37 million people in the U.S. struggle with hun-

ger and 11 million children live at risk of hunger. 

Locally, there are two wonderful, well established ministries very near our church.  Trinity UMC saw 
no need to reinvent the wheel, so we have partnered with both of them.  Below is a bit about both of 
these ministries. 

Church of the Palms Food Ministry:  Kathleen Robinette is the Food Service Coordinator.  She 
oversees all food functions on their church campus and runs the Food Pantry.  Kathleen has operat-
ed the Food Pantry for 8 years, but the Food Pantry program has served Sarasota for about 35-40 
years.  When Kathleen first started, the Food Pantry was serving approximately 25 people per day.  
Presently, Kathleen says that serving 200 people per day is ña walk in the park.ò  The cause for the 
increased need for food is due to the Covid-19 pandemic, the loss of jobs, very limited daycare op-
portunities, and need for one parent to stay at home depending on the school situation. When the 
pandemic first began, upwards of 360 people per day were lining up in their parking lot adjacent to 
Lockwood Ridge Road. Presently, the number of people that show up daily varies.  She has capped 
the number of people at 250 people daily that they can serve without running out of food.  She sees 
new people daily and many repeat families. These people can come as often as needed.  Families 
with children often come daily. There is no criteria to be met for coming to the Food Pantry, just a 
need for food. The Food Pantry is open Monday thru Friday 10:00 am to 1:00 pm, except for the first 
and third Wednesdays when a produce pantry operates in the parking lot and is open to the public.  
The Food Pantry is also closed on the second and fourth Tuesdays when they serve only Veterans. 

The sources of their food comes from everywhere ï independent trucker association, independent 
growers and aquafarms. They have received donations from the Farmerôs Market.  The majority of 
their food comes from All Faithôs Food Bank.  Because All Faithôs Food Bank purchases food by the 
truckload, they only charge Church of the Palms Food Pantry pennies on the dollar, by comparison to 
the Food Pantry making purchases by the caseload and having to pay more.  Local vendors give 
Kathleen discounted prices, too. Several local bakeries bake exclusively for the Food Pantry to keep 
their starter dough fresh and to compensate for their loss of businesses due to Covid-10 virus.  The 
only products that the Food Pantry will not accept are refrigerated and frozen foods. They do accept 
donations of canned goods, shelf-stable products, dry goods, cereals and kid-friendly items.  They 
have a family come in every week to package kid bags of cereals, granolas, drinks, etc. 

Of course the Food Pantry can always use volunteers.  Go to the Church of the Palms website and 
click on the page labeled SERVE. There is a specific number of workers for each station.  Do take 
note that it is hard work and some lifting. Example: bagging 200 loaves of bread each morning from 
8:00 to 10:00 am in time before opening. There are 3:00 to 5:00 pm and 5 :00 to 7:00 pm shifts dur-
ing the week for boxing can goods which is more gentle work.  If you are interested in volunteering, 
call Kathleen and discuss the variety of work needs available and how they meet your capabilities.  
941-924-1323 or krobinett@churchofthepalms.org   Trinity UMC is looking forward to this being the 
beginning of a long and meaningful relationship with Church of the Palms Food Pantry.  

Continued on page 12 

          

 

mailto:krobinett@churchofthepalms.org
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PRAYERSé.           

P  P   

Please contact the Coordinator, Phyllis Pritchett, with any  special prayer request. Your request will 
be relayed through 60 prayer partners.  Contact her by cell phone at 941/356-6943 or email 
phyllispritchett@hotmail.com 
 

Please lift extra prayers for:   

Ken Beck, Ken Birt, Pat Birt, Ruby Cook, Jerry Countryman-Marshall, Louise Cowles, Char Craver, 

Becki Creighton, Octavia Cross, Bud Duffey, Karen Duffey, Linda Easterday, John Ellsworth,    

Janet Headley, Brenda Lee Hickman, Gail Hoffman, Bert Hooglander, Barbara Jackson, Linda 

Kistler, Gina and Luis Laborde, Maryalice McIntyre, Royce Miller, Kai Nash, Walt OôLoughlin,       

Bev Packer, George Pierce, Phyllis Pritchett, Omer Quesnel, Ruby Ralston, Tamara Scarr,     

Barbara Smith, Evan Smith, Tonya Smith, Bob Starnes, Joan Utter, Bill Watson, Marilyn Williams, 

Ron Williams, Owen Woodyard, Pat Woodyard. 
 

Our prayers are with  the family and friends of Donna Starnes, who died on August 25, 2020 

Our prayers are with the family and friends of Beverly Campbell, who died on August 13, 2020 

Also please pray for our military family: Tanner Holly, Gunnar Kral, Joshua Marsh, Dylan 
Mitchell, Eric Neumeier, May-Ree Neumeier, Brandon Oberkamp, Audrey Santana, Craig Scott, 
Greg Sutton, Aaron Utter, Devin Voyles, Dylan Youngblood. 

 

If you would like to be a part of the Trinity Prayer Warriors, contact Phyllispritchett@hotmail.com.  

If you would prefer a phone call over email, please contact Marg Maclaughlin. 

 

 

Janetôs Love Gathering         


